ANZPAC

Member of the New Toyo Group

Anzpac Services (Australia ) Pty. Ltd.

32 Britton Street — Smithfield - NSW 2165 — Australia
POBox 6005, Wetherill Park 2164

Ph:8787 1333 Fax:9757 1599

The Director

Operations 1

International Trade Remedies Branch
Australian Customs and Border Protection
5 Constitution Avenue

CANBERRA ACT 2601

Dear Sir / Madam

Re: Revocation Review of Anti-Dumping Measures concerning Greyback Carton board exported from the
Republic of Korea (ITR 2010)

Submission against the Revocation of Anti-dumping Measures
Submission by an interested party
Anzpac Services is an interested party within the meaning of s269T of the Customs Act (Cth) 1901

Customs Act 1901 — Part XVB

b) a person who is directly concerned with the importation into Australia of the
goods to which the measures relate or who has been directly concerned with the
Importation into Australia of like goods;

Currently ANZPAC are in a contractual agreement with Ekman Pty Ltd (Ekman), the agent for Daehan /
KleanNara, a Korean manufacturer of Greyback Carton board. The agreed price for products and services
from Ekman was established in an environment that included the anti-dumping measures under review. As a
result Anzpac has entered into supply agreements with customers based upon those known facts.

Should the revocation be approved Anzpac will be exposed to the potential of material injury. This would
result through the sudden import of cheaper Greyback materials impacting margins. Anzpac will still have
to purchase board to its contractual obligation whilst experiencing pressure for reduced selling prices for its
products.

Seventeen direct jobs would be lost at Anzpac if our biggest customer of Greyback products decided to
procure from a converter that uses a dumped board product.

Daehan / KleanNara is our main supplier of Greyback Carton board. The board meets USA FDA standards
and is extensively used in the production of cartons for the food packaging industry; these include cereals,
biscuits and other similar products.

Please note the price undertaking by Daehan / KleanNara agreed with ACBP in 2004, has never been
breached. The company has always sought to work within Australian trade rules and has operated with the



upmost integrity for many years in our market. They are indeed a very trusted supplier to Anzpac Services
Pty Ltd.

Anzpac Services Pty Ltd. has been a consistent purchaser of Daehan / KleanNara boards for over 10 years.
Together we have supported the Australian government in its measures against dumping and continue to do
$0.

Anzpac Services Pty Ltd. request the anti-dumping measures remain as they are still warranted on basis of
the potential harm identified above. Our contractual arrangement with Ekman will result in us receiving
board with potentially higher pricing up until March 30" 2014. If the revocation request is agreed upon
Anzpac Services Pty Ltd would ask that the date be delayed until this time in order to avoid any material
injury.

Regards

AN

Frank Federico
General Manager
ANZPAC Services (Australia) Pty Ltd.



